HO37C
VILLAGE OF LOMBARD DISTRICT - ALL
REQUEST FOR BOARD OF TRUSTEES ACTION
For Inclusion on Board Agenda
Bids and Proposals

TO President and Village Board of Trustees

FROM : Scott R. Niehaus, Village Manager

DATE : November 8, 2021 Agenda Date November 18, 2021
TITLE : Bid Opening For:__New Ford Interceptor Utility Vehicle

SUBMITTED BY: Tom Ellis, Operations Superintendent 7z

RESULTS:

Date Bids Were Published
Bidding Closed
Total Number of Bids Received

Total Number of Bidders Meeting Specifications

Bid Security Required Yes X No
Performance Bond Required Yes X No

Were Any Bids Withdrawn Yes X No
Explanation:

Waiver of Bids Requested? X Yes No

If yes, explain: Joint Purchase through Suburban Purchasing Cooperative (contract # 204).
Award Recommended to Lowest X Yes No
Responsible Bidder?

If no, explain:

FISCAL IMPACT:
Engineer's estimate/budget estimate $42,418.00
Amount of Award $ 40,424.00

BACKGROUND/RECOMMENDATION:
Staff seeks Board approval to award a contract to Currie Motors of Frankfort (IL) for a new
Ford Interceptor Utilities.

Has Recommended Bidder Worked for Village Previously X Yes __ No
If yes, was quality of work acceptable X _Yes __No
REVIEW (as needed):

Village Attorney XX Date

Finance Director XX Date

Village Manager XX Date

NOTE: All materials must be submitted to and approved by the Village Manager's Office by 4:30 pm,
Wednesday, prior to the Board Agenda distribution.




To: Scott R. Niehaus, Village Manager

Through: Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Works ;

From: Tom Ellis, Operations SuperintendeanL,
Date: November 8, 2021
Subject: FY2022 Vehicle Replacement

In July 2021 unit PP715 was involved in a motor vehicle crash on Main Street. The damage the
vehicle sustained was enough for the vehicle to be determined, by the Village’s insurance
adjuster, to be a total loss.

The Village received $19,450 from the insurance company for PP715. The current reserve is
$22,968 and was scheduled to be replaced in 2024. Staff would like to get a replacement
vehicle on order as lead times for manufacturing these vehicles have greatly increased.

Unit Old Vehicle New Vehicle Budgeted
Number Description Description Cost Amount
Police Department
PP715 2016 Inter Utility Inter Utility Hybrid $40,424 $42,418

The Ford Interceptor Utility is available for joint purchase through the Suburban Purchasing
Cooperative (SPC contract #204). The current contract winner for the SPC is Currie Motors of
Frankfort (IL).

I recommend the Board of Trustees waive bid and award a contract to Currie Motors of
Frankfort (IL) in the amount of $40,424 for a new Ford Hybrid Police Interceptor Utility.
Please submit this item to the Village Board for their consideration at the November 18, 2021
meeting.



